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On 4 December 1978, a flock of 1500 to 2000 gulls was observed from 2030 until 2230 off 
the end of the Crystal Fishing Pier at Wrightsville Beach, N.C. There were no fishermen on 
the pier, but the spotlight that illuminates the ocean at the end of the pier was turned on. This 
was the second day that 30-knot southwesterly winds had been blowing. The birds were 
feeding on small bait fish while hovering above the water at the end of the pier, and dropping 
back to rest on the surface of the water after feeding. The flock was composed mainly of 
Laughing Gulls (Larus atricilla) with Ring-billed (L. delawarensis) and an occasional Herring 
(L. argentatus) and Great Black-backed (L. marinus) present. One Royal Tern (Sterna 
maxima) was seen. Two additional small groups of 25 to 100 birds were also feeding beside the 
pier. At 2330 there were still about 1000 birds present, the majority of which were resting on 
the surface of the water. 

These species are generally considered to be diurnal feeders. We have seen no other 
instance of the nocturnal attraction of such large numbers of gulls to feed on the schools of 
small fish regularly encountered adjacent to lighted piers along the North Carolina coast. 
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